
Applications must be returned 
to City Hall by February 14, 
2014.

The Bronte Longhorns faced 
off against the Garden City 
Bearkats on the basketball court 
and fell just short of a win, 40-
45.

Statistics include: Lance Burns 
18 points; Josh Puentez 14 points 
and 3 steals; Jared Scott 6 points 
and 6 assists; Ean Ward 2 points; 
and Ty Lee 5 rebounds.

The Longhorns next faced the 
Blackwell Hornets and took 
home a win, 51-36.

Statistics include: Josh Puentez 
19 points and 5 rebounds; Ean 
Ward 14 points, 7 rebounds and 
3 steals; Ty Lee 7 points, 9 
rebounds, and 5 assists; Lance 
Burns 6 points; Jared Scott 3 
points; and Mizael Perez 2 
points.

Bronte ISD held a Public 
Hearing in regard to the 
Academic Performance Reports 
on January 23, 2014 at 6:45 pm 
in the Board room. Present at the 
Meeting were: Paul Williams, 
Jay Henderson, Shane Kelton, 
Blake Braswell, David 
McWright, Ray Barnett, Alan 
Richey, Superintendent, David 
Bedford, Secondary Principal 
and Donna Poehls, Elementary 
Principal. Also present were: 
Heather Middleton, Maureen 
Youngblood and Scot Goen.

The meeting was called to 
order. Ms. Poehls presented the 
Academic Performance Reports. 

read for the December 12, 2013 
board meeting.

There were no audience items.
Scott Goen, Education Service 

Center Director, presented the 
board with the roles and duties of 
the Service Center to the School 
District.

The Board was recognized for 
their service on the Board and to 
the Bronte School District.

Principal’s reported on 
enrollment: Secondary-140 and 
Elementary-126. Both 
campuses’have a 96.6% 
attendance rate. Total 
enrollment-266. An update on 
student activities including 
basketball and stock shows was 
presented.

The School Board Training 
credits were reviewed and the 
board approved the amendments 
to the 2013-2014 Budget.

Mr. Richey, Superintendent 
presented a financial update, the 
Board Election, technology and 
update on the Texas High 
Performance Schools 
Consortium. The next regular 
board meeting was set for 
February 13, 2014.

The Board went into Executive 
session at 8:05 pm and resumed 
the Regular meeting at 9:30 pm.

Motion was made to pay the 
January 2014 bills. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:32 
pm.

There were no public comments 
and the meeting was adjourned.

The Bronte ISD Board of 
Trustees held a Regular Board 
Meeting on January 23, 2014 at 
7 pm. Those in attendance were: 
Shane Kelton, President, David 
McWright, Paul Williams, Ray 
Barnett, Jay Henderson, Blake 
Braswell and Alan Richey, 
Superintendent. Also present: 
David Bedford, Secondary 
Principal, Donna Poehls, 
Elementary Principal. Guest 
present: Heather Middleton, 
Maureen Youngblood and Scott 
Goen. Kay Styles arrived at 
7:02.

The meeting opened in prayer 
by David McWright.

The minutes were approved as 

The Bronte United Methodist 
Women have announced that 
applications for the Sid & 
Bernice Evans Scholarship are 
now being accepted.  The Evans 
were long-time members of the 
Bronte United Methodist 
Church.

The scholarship is for 
students 19 years of age and 
older.  Applications are 
available from Pat Martindale at 
Bronte City Hall, located in 
Bronte at 114 South 
Washington.

BRONTE SCHOOL NEWS

SchoolMenu

Breakfast pizza or cereal with 
toast and jelly, juice, fruit, milk

Pancake on stick or cereal 
with toast and jelly, juice, fruit, 
milk

Sunrise flatbread or cereal 
with toast and jelly, juice, fruit, 
milk

Breakfast burrito or cereal 
with toast and jelly, juice, fruit, 
milk

French toast sticks or cereal 
with toast and jelly, juice, fruit, 
milk

Chicken fajitas, charro beans, 
seasoned corn, orange smiles, 
salsa, milk

Hamburgers, potato rounds, 
hamburger salad, diced pears, 
milk

Toasted ham & cheese 
sandwich, garden salad, chips, 
salsa, hot cinnamon apples, milk

Tangerine chicken, brown 
rice, baby carrots, pineapple 
tidbits, broccoli, milk

Chicken parmesan, green 
beans, carrot coins, apple slices, 
breadstick, milk

Hunter Hamrick, Kyler Richards and Ean Ward attended the John 
Ben Sheppard Public Leadership Institute in San Angelo at Angelo State University on Wednesday, 
January 29, 2014. The leadership forum offers young people the opportunity to learn leadership skills, 
such as goal setting and communication, and heightens their awareness of responsible 
citizenship. Forum attendees discuss public affairs issues that impact our local communities and state, 
while learning skills for affecting positive change.  The students had the opportunity to interact in small 
discussion groups, as well as hear from keynote speakers. 
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Bronte High School recently 
hosted a financial aid night so that students planning on attending 
college in the fall and their parents could learn more about the 
process of applying for federal financial aid.  Rick Lasly (above) is 
the Interim Financial Aid Director at Angelo State University.  He 
spoke to the students and parents about the steps in completing the 
Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA), loans, grants, 
scholarships and the work study program.  For more information 
regarding the FAFSA, please visit www.fafsa.ed.gov.


